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It appears to the Securities and Exchange Commission that there is a lack of current and 

accurate information concerning the securities of American Energy Development Corp. 

(“AEDC”) (CIK No. 0001499735) because of, among other things, questions regarding the 

accuracy of statements by and about AEDC.   AEDC’s current website falsely states that it “files 

Annual, Quarterly and current Reports with the Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC).”  

On December 5, 2013, AEDC filed a Form 15(d) and suspended its voluntary filing of reports 

with the Commission.  Since that date, AEDC has not filed any reports concerning its operations 

or finances.  In addition, there is a lack of accurate information concerning the securities of 

AEDC because the company appears to have made false and misleading statements in its most 

recently filed Form 10-K filed on October 31, 2013, concerning, among other things, purported 

loans and advances to AEDC by a company officer.  The company made similar statements in a 

10-K filed with the Commission on October 15, 2012.  AEDC is a Nevada corporation whose 

corporate status is listed as revoked by the Nevada Secretary of State.  Its principal place of 

business is located in New York, NY.  AEDC’s stock is quoted on OTC Link, operated by OTC 

Markets Group Inc., under the ticker: AEDC. 

 The Commission is of the opinion that the public interest and the protection of investors 

require a suspension of trading in the securities of the above-listed company. 
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 THEREFORE, IT IS ORDERED, pursuant to Section 12(k) of the Securities Exchange 

Act of 1934, that trading in the securities of the above-listed company is suspended for the 

period from 9:30 a.m. EST on December 16, 2016, through 11:59 p.m. EST on December 30, 

2016. 

By the Commission. 

      Brent J. Fields 

           Secretary 


